Dear Chairman Gustafson and Central Committee,

I am writing to inform you of my decision to resign as the Executive Director of the Republican Party of San Diego County, effective June 27, 2024. This decision was not made lightly, but after much consideration, I have decided to pursue new opportunities and challenges in my career. I have accepted an offer to be the Staff Officer for the office of Assessor/ Recorder/ County Clerk Jordan Marks.

I am deeply grateful for the opportunities I have been given during my tenure at the Party. It has been an honor to work alongside such talented and dedicated colleagues, who have not only been my coworkers but also my lifelong friends. I take pride in the contributions I have made to the Party and our county, and I am confident that the skills and experiences I have gained here will continue to make a positive impact in my future endeavors.

I want to express my sincere gratitude to Hon. TJ Zane for taking a chance on a kid who had just moved back from Colorado and "walked" into his office for an interview with a broken foot and broken ribs. Thank you, Chairman Emeritus Tony Krvaric, for giving me your trust and the opportunity to lead the best team in the country and learn the importance of data and attention to detail. Thank you to Past Chairwoman Paula Whitsell for your friendship and confidence in extending my role to manage donors and build on my fundraising skills. Thank you to the many Executive Committee Members, Central Committee Members, elected officials, and candidates for their guidance, support, and mentorship over the years. I have grown personally and professionally under all of your leadership, and I will always be grateful for your investment in my development. Lastly, thank you, Chairman Corey Gustafson, for the opportunity to help you with your transition to being the new Chairman. I have complete faith in your leadership and know you will work hard to unify the Party and resurrect our campaign arm in the 2024 election.

Rest assured, I am fully committed to ensuring a seamless transition during my remaining time at the Republican Party of San Diego County. I am dedicated to the success of the upcoming Lincoln Reagan Dinner and am more than willing to assist with the training of my replacement and team. I will work diligently to complete any outstanding projects and set the team up for continued success.

Once again, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude for the opportunities, experiences, knowledge, trust, laughter, and grey hair I have gained during my time here. The friendships I have formed and the memories we have created together are truly invaluable. I will always look back on my years here with fondness and gratitude.

Jordan Gascon Executive Director

Republican Party of San Diego County